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1. Introductions

2. Regional Board Announcements—James
A. No Announcements for October.
3. BACWA Executive Board Update

A. Nutrient Annual Report – BACWA obtained an extension to submit the first Group Annual Report under the Nutrient Watershed Permit, moving the deadline from October 1 to November 12. The extra time allowed the consultant to finish acquiring and QA/QC-ing agency monitoring data.
B. Microplastics – At the September 2015 State of the Estuary Conference, SFEI presented a poster on microplastics that garnered significant attention from participants and the media. They documented high levels of microplastics in wastewater effluent and in the San Francisco Bay receiving waters. Agencies that filter effluent did not have significantly lower levels of microplastics in their effluent than agencies with only secondary treatment.  More research is needed to better understand microplastics sources and fate. AB888 only addresses microbeads in personal care products, not the whole array of microplastics forms and sources.
4. Committee Business
A. Steering Committee Updates – The Steering Committee has been working to address the $10,000 shortfall that was a result of a calculation error in the budget. They have cut down some projects such as the Asian Holiday Outreach, and have transferred funds from the contingency budget item.  Additionally, BAPPG has requested a proposal from SFEI to put together a fact sheet on flame retardants.
B. Work Plans – The Work Plans for the different campaigns are in the process of being finalized.  Some of the projects are ongoing this fiscal year, but the work plans are for work that begins in July 2016. Projects are categorized as to whether they are managed by BAPPG members, consultants, or whether the projects are ongoing without need for additional management. 
C. CWEA Report-out – CWEA is looking for presenters for their Annual Meeting in April.
5. Presentation on Pollution Prevention Reporting
A. James Parrish of the Regional Water Board gave a presentation outlining the features that he looks for in agencies’ Pollution Prevention Annual Reports. The content of the presentation was similar to that of the guide that he distributed earlier in the year. A main take-home message is that the Pollution Prevention report can be structured to optimize readability, rather than sticking literally to the order of the reporting requirements in the NPDES permit.  There was a discussion about possibly changing the Pollution Prevention reporting date, but the committee members were not interested.

6. DTSC – Contaminants of Emerging Concern 
A. Ann-Cooper Doherty of the DTSC gave a presentation on the new Safer Consumer Products program at the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), which is intended to provide a non-legislative pathway to phase out or control chemicals and products of concern. She gave a description of how the program works and how the candidate chemical list is put together. Candidate chemicals include pollutants that have water quality concerns, and that could impact wastewater facilities. Agencies are encouraged to supply data on any chemical they would like to see addressed. Candidate chemicals cannot include pesticides that are covered by FIFRA. Manufacturers are required to perform alternatives analysis to replace constituents of concern, and there is a range of options for response, up to and including banning a product.
7. Project Updates

A. O’Rorke has developed a project tracking sheet.  They are working on projects for triclosan and the No Drugs Down the Drain campaign.

B. Stephanie Hughes will supply a progress update. She spoke at a PCBs workshop on building demolition, to building inspectors, and has given presentations on copper and provided a comparison of copper and PEX piping.

8. Other items.

The EBMUD representative to BAPPG will be Nadia Borisova, replacing Karen Hurst.
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